NOWG/NANPA Standing Agenda Call – Tuesday, January 16, 2007 @ 2 pm (EST)

Attendees:

NANPA:

Wayne Milby

Joe Cocke

Joe Rano

Beth Sprague

Nancy Fears

John Manning

Al Cipparone

Tom Foley

NOWG:

Paula Hustead

Windstream

Rosemary Emmer

Sprint

Laura Dalton


Verizon

Bruce Bennett

Qwest

Rachael Downtain

Embarq

Karen Riepenkroger

Sprint

Joanne Edelman

Verizon Wireless

Natalie McNamer

T-Mobile

Natalie McNamer welcomed everyone & turned the meeting over to John Manning.

John began with NAS.  Change Orders 6 & 7 were deployed in December 2006. Updates to website include the Binder of Decisional Principles (dated 12/21/2006).  Also they are beginning to research how to improve how the search function works on the web site.

In regards to INC Issue 530 – which is an update to NPA Code Planning & Notification guidelines – the updated guidelines will be posted 1/19/2007 on the INC web site.

No complaints since last meeting– especially since complaint process on web site was not functioning due to spam problems.  NANPA shut down the process from 12/15/2006 to 1/3/2007.  It was returned to service on 1/5/2007.  Complaints and reclamation contact updating process are now back online.

Reports:

CO Code Admin report was given by Beth Sprague.


1 application missed the 10 business day deadline.  It was a

Pooling pass through application.  Human error – missed when

printing it out for input into NAS.  Same error as in May 2006.

New Code Administrator – Michael Ortega.  NNS notice sent on

1/5/2007.

John stated that they were starting to pull together information for Ops Review.  As a result, they have found that 4000 applications were processed in 2006 as compared to 3300 in 2005.

Nancy Fears gave the Other NANP Resource report.

Al Cipparone gave the NRUF report.  He also informed the NOWG of the spam notice that was sent to industry regarding items (other than the EXCEL spreadsheet[s]) attached to NRUF emails.  They also conducted service provider training for 77 participants from 63 companies.

Wayne Milby began the NPA Activity Report.  Joe Cocke continued with his side of the NPA Activity Report.  714 NPA public meeting begin this week.  Planning Letters 358 & 359 published and posted to the web site.  (PL 358 concerns the 505 NPA split; PL 359 concerns the expansion of the 971 NPA overlay of the 503 NPA.)  NANPA also rescinded 312/708/773 & 630 NPAs jeopardy procedures since they are no longer needed.

John stated that there wasn’t any real activity on INC other than INC 530 since there hasn’t been another INC since last NANPA meeting.

Survey notices were sent out & in contact with Karen as to when to send reminder.  The Ops review dates are now firm:  3/21 & 3/22.  The next confirmed NANC meeting is 2/13.  NANPA also published the 4th quarter 2006 Newsletter.

NRUF – Form 502 expires 3/2007.  John Manning informed the NOWG that the FCC had contacted NANPA regarding any changes for Form 502.  Besides the changes recommended in INC Issue 439 (regarding contaminated blocks), INC 513 (regarding Rural Carriers reporting utilization correctly in pooling areas) and the IMG recommendation on Immediate Numbers, the NANPA only had editorial type changes for the Form 502.

NANPA concluded their portion of the meeting.  Since there were no other questions from NOWG members, the meeting was adjourned.
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